

K McYarnington

CMC - Highways Westminster City Council 5 Strand London WC2N 5HR

Our ref: 7648740 **Your ref**: **Date**: 6 July 2018

Dear K McYarnington

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your recent request to the Council. You asked to be provided with the following information:

Dear Westminster City Council,

I understand that Transport for London's East-West Cycle Superhighway project includes the following proposals for Hyde Park's North Carriage Drive.

From https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/cycling/4511e7c2/:

- "- North Carriage Drive one-way only for eastbound vehicles (except cycles)
- Dedicated cycle track on North Carriage Drive, separated from other traffic by a surface level horse ride
- Provision for cyclist when North Carriage Drive is closed through traffic."

And from https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/cycling/8e23d698/:

- "- Introduction of raised kerb segregation on North Carriage Drive between the traffic lane/horse track and the cycle track, which allows for a permanent cycle track to be maintained throughout the year, including during events
- Reduction of the northern footway on North Carriage Drive in order to maintain the minimum carriageway width required for event operations. The footway will be a minimum of 2.7m wide" Could I please request a schedule/programme for work to design and implement the above proposals on North Carriage Drive and any other documents that your authority holds concerning the progress of this work?

Yours faithfully,

Response

Your request for information has now been considered. The area in question falls under the management and jurisdiction of The Royal Parks.

As such, the Council does not hold the requested information. For the purposes of section 1 (4) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 this information is not held and we are therefore unable to provide it.

I have attached a link to The Royal Parks 'contact us' page for your convenience https://www.royalparks.org.uk/about-us/contact-us

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Further information is also available from the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 0303 123 1113 or 01625 54 57 45

Fax: 01625 524510 Web: <u>www.ico.org.uk</u>

Yours faithfully

CMC - Highways Westminster City Council